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South East Turkey (SET) Basic Needs WG Meeting Minutes  
Tuesday, 13 Septemer 2018, 11:00hrs, UNHCR, Gaziantep  

 
Chair(s): Chris Bender (UNHCH), Gonca Savas (WFP) 
Participants: Ali Kaya (CARE), Zakarya Alnotair (QC), Omar Alsmail (IOM), Funda Kader (CARE), Ozgur Savasgioglu (UNHCR), Surz Ermistenkin (WFP), Azahr Alazzawi (WFP), Ridvan Gul 

(TRC), Azman Alhalb (TRC)  
 

Agenda Discussion Action Points 

Welcome and 
introduction 

UNHCR Chair welcomed group participants.  
Action points were reviewed as follows: 
• The BNWG will have a continuous standing agenda point: winterization  

 

3RP planning   • 3RP timelines and background were explained  
• The 3RP narrative for the Basic Needs sector were reviewed and the following comments 

were given:  
• The assumption that the protracted crisis is still increasing vulnerabilities was questions. This 

assumption needs to be quantified.  
• The narrative from the last 3RP is still valid, changes in camp population and population figures in 

Turkey cannot be estimated. One participant suggested the inclusion of cash for work in the basic 
needs section.  

• The calculation of people in need needs to be revised given the changes in the Turkish economy over 
the last year.  

• WHH mentioned that they will appeal for shelter and cash (winterization).  
• The indicator 1.3.3 is not clear since the WASH rehabilitation in accommodations is part of the 

shelter rehabilitation 
• None of the participants is planning NFI distributions in 2019.   

• Refer cash for work guidance 
to the CBI-TWG 

• Clarify indicator 1.3.3 
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• The situation of TACs has to be clarified with DGMM since this will have an impact on the planning 
figures of the basic needs sector. The relocation grant given for refugees leaving camps to urban 
areas should be reflected in an indicator in the 3RP 

 
Planning for 
Winter 2018/9 

• IOM shared a first draft of 4Ws. So far no overlaps are detected  
• IOM will soon share draft SOPs  
• Due to the budget cut, IOM will not prioritize the ESSN beneficiaries for this year but depending 

on to the household level assessment that they will be able to include very few number of ESSN 
beneficiaries if they still need winterization support.  

•  

 

AOB • Due to the next 3RP planning meeting on 21 September the next BNWG meeting in SET will be 
on 8 November.  

• IOM will present their livelihoods referral system.  
• WFP to share the duplication matrix. 
 

 

Next Meeting: SET Basic Needs Working Group: Thursday, 08 November 2018 – venue tbd. 


